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INSTRUCTION PLANNING COUNCIL

MEETING MINUTES OF

Friday, November 16, 2012
9:30 am – 11:30 am
Building 2, Room 10
Members Present:
Alicia Aguirre (Curriculum), Jolani Chun May (ASCC), Linda Hayes (Interim VPI, Co-Chair), David Johnson (Dean), Jonna Pounds (Classified), Michelle Mendoza, Michelle Morton (Library), Carol Rhodes (SLO), Jan Roecks (Dean), Rita Sabbadini (Classified), Janet Stringer.
Members Absent: 
Patty Dilko (Honors), Denise Erickson (Professional Development), Jonna Pounds (Classified), Greg Stoup (Researcher), Janet Stringer (Dean). 


1. Approval of Agenda – Approved
2. Approval of Minutes – October 19, 2012 – Approved 

3. Business

A. E-Portfolio update from 1 ½ workshop

Carol Rhodes reported that the workshop was successful based on the feedback received. Carol gave a brief overview of E-Portfolios.  Cañada may be the E-Portfolio pilot program for our District.  Our college may also be looking at pushing ahead to implementing E-Portfolio college-wide for the Fall 2013 semester.

B. Volunteers for subcommittee to develop a rubric to assess portfolios and to begin drafting criteria to use

IPC will be looking at the assessment values for portfolios.  Three areas are critical to the E-Portfolio program:

· Need for policy for how E-Portfolios are done – this needs to include what student are told in what the outcomes are that they need to achieve

· Need to train faculty as to what is involved

· Student Services needs to look into the best way for students to do their E-Portfolios.  The college needs to look at the overall templates for E-Portfolios and how they can be used.

The college will need to have a subcommittee for development of assessment policy for E-Portfolios.  Ten departments are proceeding to pilot e-portfolios in spring 2013.  Assessment plans for each department are part of the annual plan - 12 out of 21 submitted had portfolios as a means of assessment for their programs.  Faculty, in specific departments, want to move in this direction.  A rubric will need to be drafted for assessment policy for the College.  FINs is another way to train.  It was also proposed that a one-unit class for E-Portfolios be created for students.
Reps to serve on this ad hoc committee are Michelle Morton (faculty from IPC), Carol Rhodes (faculty from IPC), Julani Chun May (student from IPC), and Robert Haick (classified and faculty from IPC), Academic Senate rep, and SSPC reps.  A motion was made and seconded approve Michelle Morton, Carol Rhodes, Julani Chun May, and Robert Haick to serve on the E-Portfolio subcommittee.  The Academic Senate and SSPC will be asked to appoint representative from their constituency groups to serve on this subcommittee.  It is anticipated that the subcommittee will meet 3-4 times in Spring 2013.
One of the challenges our campus is currently facing is the lack of lab space on campus.  Suggested that a memo be circulated to the campus community clarifying the computer lab space on campus.  Faculty should also be reminded that they to go through their Division Office when requesting a lab space.  Interim Vice President Hayes will meet and discuss this proposal with the Division Deans and Student Services.
C. Review of Participatory Governance manual on any items pertaining to the role of IPC and develop an assessment policy for IPC to include in manual.

IPC: The Instructional Planning Council advises the VPI and BCPC on a range of issues related to instruction.  The IPC is a primary participatory governance group and is representative of the instructional divisions and working constituency groups.
1. Review and update the evaluation process for the program review cycle.

2. Recommend policies and procedures as they relate to instruction and assessment.

3. Prioritization of resources as they relate to the educational master plan and instructional strategic goals yearly.
4. Evaluate proposals for new instructional programs and instructional programs discontinuance.
5. Recommendations about policies and procedures as they relate to instruction.
6. Completion of a yearly review of the mission statement, bylaws, and roles of IPC.
D. Accreditation Update
No report was given, as Accreditation Co-Chair Gregory Stoup was not present.
E. IPC Rep to CPC
Reported that Patty Dilko is unable to serve as the IPC Rep on CPC.  Carol Rhodes will ask Denise Erickson if she is available to serve on the CPC.
4. Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 11:23 am.
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